GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT

GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE DISTRICT

Regular Meeting ------January 19, 1988

The meeting was called to order by the Vice-Chairman, Gary Wilson at 7:00 A.M. Other Grand County Water Conservancy District members present were John Smith and John Groo.

ATTENDANCE

Grand County Special Service District members present were Gary Wilson, George White, William D. McDougald and Dan Holyoak.

Others present were Jim Mattingly, Jimmie Walker, Dale Pierson and Roberta Highland.

Roberta read the minutes of the meeting of January MINUTES 5, 1988. After calling for additions or corrections and hearing none, the Chair declared the minutes approved as read.

Bill McDougald stated he had talked with Paul USGS SURVEY Rattle about his water problems, and had told him the USGS study would be available in February. The water table at the Rattle and Kerby places were discussed.

Jim Mattingly asked for an extension to pay his MATTINGLY 1988 irrigation in three payments. Dan moved to accept this EXTENSION proposal, Bill seconded. MOTION CARRIED.

Dale reported he had further broken down the GRANT MONEY figures sent to the Board with the last memo into percentage ACCOUNTING parts of the total grant. The total project was briefly discussed.

Commissioner Jimmie Walker asked the Board if his  $_{\rm KEVIN~WALKER}$  son Kevin Walker could pay his irrigation water at the rate  $_{\rm EXTENSION}$  of \$100.00 per month. Dan moved to accept that proposal. Bill seconded. MOTION CARRIED.

The meeting adjourned at 7:40 A/M.

ADJOURNMENT

ATTEST:

Gary Wilson, Vice-Chairman

Dale Pierson, Sec'y/Treas.